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Department of Planning and Budget 

2011 Fiscal Impact Statement 
 

1. Bill Number:   HB2198 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Comstock, B. 

 

3.  Committee: General Laws 

 

4. Title: Employment of personnel in the executive branch of state government. 

 

5. Summary:  The substitute version of this bill did not alter the fiscal impact.  The bill 

clarifies that if an executive branch agency employee is promoted within the same agency to 

a higher position classification and required to serve a new probationary period and the 

probationary period of employment is not satisfied or completed, for any reason other than 

misconduct, then such employee must be offered the previous classified position or an 

equivalent position for which a vacancy exists. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  None 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  No fiscal impact 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This is a housekeeping bill.  It does not change the intent of the 

existing legislation; no fiscal impact is expected.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  All Executive branch state agencies 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  None 
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